
 

 

 
23 March 2020 

 

 

 

Dear Students, Parents / Guardians, 

 

 

As you will have heard in the news, school holidays in Victoria begin tomorrow, Tuesday 24 

March. No decision has yet been made about whether schools will be open in Term 2. 

 

At Catholic Regional College, St Albans we are committed to providing for the ongoing learning of 

all students. Should there be a closure of schools, our teachers and other relevant staff will be using 

online platforms to deliver programs and support students in their learning. 

 

The tables below provide information about our online learning platforms as well as the process to 

be followed for accessing learning resources and completing set work.  Students will be expected to 

follow their daily timetable and connect to their teacher and peers through the Google Classroom. 

   

Clear responsibilities and routines for students have been set out to ensure that there is structure to 

their day and that learning is not disrupted.  Advice for parents has also been provided to support 

students with learning from home.  

 

We encourage ongoing communication via email to enable us to maintain a strong connection 

between the family and school and support the social, emotional and intellectual development of 

our students.  

 

Online learning will begin from Wednesday 15 April, if schools are closed. We will update 

families through the College website as we learn more and further decisions are made. 

At this very confusing and concerning time, I wish all families well and urge you to do all that you 

can to remain healthy and safe. These holidays will be challenging for all of us, as we adjust to new 

realities and a different rhythm to our lives. We hold you all in our thoughts and prayers. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

 

Christina Utri 

Principal 

 
Holy Spirit, as families adjust to everyone being home, we ask that You guide people in their new realities. Give us 

grace for each other. Prompt us to speak words of kindness and encouragement, help us to find creative ways to 

experience the beauty of all You have created and help us to continue living full lives even though they may look very 

different in the short term. We offer this prayer through Christ our Lord. Amen 

Have mercy on me, my God, have mercy on me, for in you I take refuge. I will take refuge in the shadow of your wings 

until this disaster has passed. (Psalm 57:1) 
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